

City of NAPOLEON, OHIO

255 RIVERVIEW AVENUE - (419) 592-4010 NAPOLEON, OHIO 43545-0151

April 30, 1991

Mayor Steven Lankenau

Members of Council James Hershberger, President Terri A. Williams John E. Church Randy J. Bachman Dennis L. Fligor Robert G. Heft

City Manager Terry Dunn

Finance Director Rupert W. Schweinhagen

Law Director Michael J. Wesche

Prosecuting Attorney Thomas L. Bischoff Bischoff Company 19 Lakeview Drive Napoleon, Ohio 43545

Dear Don & Doug:

I have again reviewed all the materials presented to me concerning the location of your stairwell at 125 1/2 West Washington and its approximate location to the electric meter on the back of the Strayer Building. I have not found an acceptable compromise in this matter and must therefore support the position of the Building and Zoning Administrator, Brent Damman, and advise he will be proceeding as he feels necessary and according to law for purposes of having you relocate the stairwell so it will not be in violation of the National Electric Code as adopted by the City of Napoleon.

Brent had at one time apparently offered to allow a 22" clearance from the electrical meter which can be accomplished by angling the stairwell slightly to the east as had once been proposed. Brent advises this should be accomplished within 30 days.

Very truly yours,

Thomas L. Bischoff Prosecuting Attorney

TLB:skw



City of NAPOLEON, OHIO

255 RIVERVIEW AVENUE - (419) 592-4010 NAPOLEON, OHIO 43545-0151

April 15th, 1991

Mr. Douglas Bischoff Bischoff Company 19 Lakeview Dr. Napoleon, Ohio 43545

Re. Meter clearance at 620 N Scott St.

Members of Council James Hershberger, President

Terri A. Williams John E. Church Randy J. Bachman Dennis L. Fligor Robert G. Heft

Steven Lankenau

Mayor

Dear Douglas

This letter is to inform you that the meter clearance problem at the above property location still exists.

City Manager **Terry Dunn**

Finance Director

Rupert W. Schweinhagen

Law Director Michael J. Wesche

Prosecuting Attorney Thomas L Bischoff

Mr. Strayer has indicated to the City Prosecutor that he is not willing to move the meter, therefore the new stairway must be moved so that there is three (3) feet of clearance in front of said meter.

Sincerely

Brent N Damman

Building & Zoning Admin.

06267001.01BI91/01